
 

 

Developing Lively, Inquiring and Creative Minds 

Welcome to the first newsletter of the new academic year. I am delighted to officially welcome        

everyone back to school. On behalf of the whole school team, we hope you have had a great summer 

break and enjoyed some quality time together with loved ones.  

 

It gives me great pleasure to welcome some new families to Carlton in Snaith Community Primary 

School, both to families with children joining in our Reception class (this week and next) and in older 

year groups too. We’ve had quite a few new starters in school this week and they’ve already made a 

good impression with their smiles, enthusiasm and good attitudes.   

 

We are also delighted to hear about and see some of our Sapphire pupils popping back into school 

this week following their positive start to Year 7, both at Holy Family and the Snaith School.  

 

Our first group of Reception new starters began their time at Carlton in Snaith CPS this week too. 

What a brilliant bunch we have in Pluto so far!  They have been so positive, mature, confident and   

enthusiastic. Our rest of the intake begin next Monday – we look forward to them joining the team 

too! A great start so far! 

 

What a welcome the weather gave us all on Tuesday. The rain was torrential at drop off but did not 

take the shine off a super start to the term.  

 

THANK YOU 

I am so very proud of the children and the start that they have made in classes. The atmosphere has 

been calm, productive and enthusiastic. Long may that continue! Well done everyone. 

 

The staff team have come back with such enthusiasm and a ‘ready brek’ style glow about them, ready 

for a brilliant year ahead. THANKS to all of the team. 
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I can’t begin to tell you how proud I am of the staff team for their efforts over the summer. We have 

been working hard to replace furniture, improve learning areas, and general presentation and décor 

around school. A big thank you to Mr Cooper and the whole staff team for the preparation of the school 

building over the summer. Very much appreciated! 

 

I would like to give a special mention to Mr Jim Wood (Vice Chair of Governors) and Mr Dave Bramley 

for their amazing efforts with maintenance and improvement to school over the summer. They have 

given up so much time and skill to really make a positive impact on our school. Words are not enough – 

THANK YOU! 

 

A special mention also needs to go to Howden’s kitchens for their wonderful support of Carlton in 

Snaith CPS. Their generosity has been fantastic and they have transformed a key area of school for both 

staff and pupils alike.   

 

Overall I am a very happy head teacher - I am really pleased with the manner in which the staff team 

have ensured it has been a really great start to the term, with children settling into their new classes and 

classrooms quickly.  

 

Class names: 

A reminder that this year our classes have names. They are as follows: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A rough guide to House Points   -    G.G.O.O. 

We have launched our House Point system in school with staff and pupils. We are following a simple and 

hopefully effective way of awarding points. The rough guide is as follows: 

1 HP for doing something ‘Good’ 

2 HP for doing something ‘Great’ 

3 HP for doing something ‘Outstanding’  

4 HP for doing something ‘Out of this world’  

 

Class Name Year Groups Teacher 

Pluto R Mrs Smith 

Neptune 1&2 Mrs Scott 

Saturn 2&3 Miss Stafford 

Jupiter 3&4 Mr Brooks 

Venus 5 Mrs Whisker 

Mercury 6 Mrs Longfield 



House points are meaningful and are earned!  We hope that this will be a really simple, consistent and 

effective reward system that fits in with all of our school approaches.  

 
Special mentions  
I just wanted to remind everyone about arrangements for Special mentions and Celebration assemblies. 
We hold our special mention assemblies every fortnight on a Friday afternoon, from 2.30pm to 3.30pm. 
Invitations will be sent out for all children who are due to receive a special mention. If you can’t make 
that date and can come a fortnight later then let us know and re will ‘roll it over’! You could always see if 
another family member can come along if you would prefer. Our first Special mention assembly is next 
Friday (15th September). 
 
Other important information: 
 
 PLEASE ensure all children have their names in all of their school uniform.  
 
 A reminder that Tuesday 12th September is Meet the Teacher event in school - Arrival at 5.15 for a 

5.30 start, 6.00pm finish.  Like last year, we have planned this event as an informal and positive 
way to start the school year. Parents are invited to join their child’s class teacher for a short talk 
and presentation. We aim to outline key information about the school year and explain other     
important routines and systems etc.  Similar information will be shared by all teachers so if you 
have more than one child and only one parent can attend, then you won’t be missing out. We 
hope you can join us. 

 
 Swimming starts on Tuesday 12th September for Year 3 and Year 4 pupils. Please ensure that you 

have returned your permission slip ASAP. 
 

I will be sharing more important information over the next few weeks. Thanks for your positivity and 

enthusiastic start to the new term.  

A great start to the year - Here’s to great term and year ahead! 

 

Regards and best wishes  

Jon Watson  

Head teacher  

 

 



 
September 
Mon day 4th     School Staff Training and Development days 
Tuesday 5th     Pupils return to school 
Tuesday 5th    Reception first new intake start school 
Monday 11th     Reception second new intake start school 
Monday 11th    Club Letters sent home 
Tuesday 12th    Meet the teacher evening 5.30pm 
Tuesday 12th    Swimming for YR 3&4 
Friday 22nd   Bingo Night 
Tuesday 26th     European Day of Languages 
Monday 25th     School Clubs Start 
Friday 29th    Parent Consultation appointments - slip sent home  
 
October 
Tuesday 3rd Parent Forum 5.15pm 
Friday 6th  Conkers to be sent home  
Monday 9th & Tues 10th  Bikeability (also on 16th & 17th of October)  
Monday 16th       Open day for new reception children (sept 18) 1.30pm 
Wednesday 18th   Harvest festival at 10.00am St Mary’s Church of England  
Wednesday 18th   Harvest Celebration School Lunch / Harvest Festival Produce Sale in school hall (3.15 pm 
    onwards)  
Friday 20th                Conker Competition final – pm in school 

    
    Half term Holidays – Monday 23rd- Friday 27th October – School closed 

 
Monday 30th      Children return to school 
Tuesday 31st    Open day for new reception children (sept 18) 9.30 to 11.30am 
 
November 
Friday 3rd     School Meal: Bonfire night special 
Tuesday 5th             Carlton CPS Christmas Fayre tbc 
Tuesday 7th    Parent Consultation - 1.00pm – 6.00pm 
Wednesday 8th    Open day for new reception children 1.30 start 
Thursday 16th    Open day for new reception children 9.30 to 11.30 
Friday 17th      Children in Need day  
Week beg 20th    Travelling book fair 
 
December 
Monday 4th    King’s Church Selby – Trip 1 
Wednesday 6th   King’s Church Selby – Trip 2 
Monday 11th    Dress Rehearsal Christmas Performance with Nurseries 1.45pm 
Tuesday 12th  Dress Rehearsal Christmas Performance for whole school 1.45-3pm 
Wednesday 13th         Christmas Performance 2pm and 5.30pm 
Thursday 14th               Christmas Performance 5.30pm  
Friday 15th   Whole School Panto Trip to Doncaster 
Tuesday 19th         KS1 Party pm (party food & clothes required) 
Wednesday 20th    KS 2 Christmas Party pm (party food & clothes required) 
Thursday 21st    School Christmas Lunch & Christmas Jumper Day  
Thursday 21st                 Carol Service Rehearsal (am) 
Friday 22nd  Carol Service 10am St Mary’s C of E Church (all families welcome) 
Friday 22nd                 Break-up for Christmas Holidays  
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ΨΦΧέ - ΨΦΧή 



 



 

Main Main Main Main Main 

 

Organic Pork  

Meatballs in Tomato 

Sauce 

With Noodles 

Sweetcorn & Peas 

Wholemeal Bread 

 

Cottage Pie 

Medley of Roasted 

Vegetables 

Savoy Cabbage 

Pitta Bread 

 

Roast Chicken, 

Stuffing & Gravy 

Carrots & Green 

Beans 

Parsley Potatoes 

Herbie Bread 

 

Pizza 

Vegetable Sticks 

Chipped Potatoes 

Poppy Seed Bread 

 

 

Breaded Salmon 

Fillet 

Tomato Sauce 

Broccoli & Carrots 

Potato Wedges 

Tomato Bread 

Alternative  

Option 

Alternative  

Option 

Alternative  

Option 

Alternative  

Option 

Alternative  

Option 

Jacket Potato 

With  choice of 

Cheese, Beans or  

Tuna 

Jacket Potato 

With  choice of 

Cheese, Beans or 

Tuna 

Jacket Potato 

With  choice of 

Cheese, Beans or 

Tuna 

Jacket Potato 

With  choice of 

Cheese, Beans or 

Tuna 

Jacket Potato 

With  choice of 

Cheese, Beans or 

Tuna 

Pudding Pudding Pudding Pudding Pudding 

Arctic Roll & Peaches 

Fresh Fruit or 

Yoghurt 

Apple Cinnamon 

Crunch Crumble & 

Custard 

Fresh Fruit or 

Yoghurt 

Krispie Date 

Crunch 

Fresh Fruit or 

Yoghurt 

Chocolate Surprise 

Cake & Chocolate 

Sauce 

Fresh Fruit or  

Yoghurt 

Swiss Bun 

Fresh Fruit or  

Yoghurt 

Week commencing:  

Monday 11th September 


